



DFES General Circular No: 62/2023

File: D27137

## 31 March 2023

## Wooroloo Bushfire Review Recommendations - New online resource available

In February 2021, the Wooroloo bushfire had a devastating impact to the Perth Hills community with significant house loss and more than 10,000 hectares burnt in the Shire of Mundaring and City of Swan.

In response to this bushfire, the WA Government commissioned an independent review into the fire operations leading up to and during the bushfire.

The Wooroloo Bushfire review was completed by AFAC and publicly released on 29 March 2022.

A number of recommendations were made to enhance prevention, preparedness, response and recovery to bushfire in WA. In May 2022, the WA government directed DFES to lead the response to the 13 recommendations.

DFES established a Wooroloo Implementation Coordination Group to oversee the Government's response, and appoint project leads to manage responses to each of the recommendations.

The Commissioner has approved a new online resource, titled 'Update on the Government response to the Wooroloo review', which has been developed in response to stakeholder requests and will provide a quarterly progress report and next steps for each recommendation.

The first release of the Update on the Government response to the Wooroloo review is now available on the WA Government website.

For further information, please contact Wooroloo Implementation Coordination Group at <a href="mailto:ruralfire@dfes.wa.gov.au">ruralfire@dfes.wa.gov.au</a>.

MURRAY CARTER
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR RURAL FIRE DIVISION